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This representation is made by Godolphin Management Co Ltd in response to the Sunnica document
entitled "Horse Racing Industry Impact Assessment" [REP2-039] dated 11 November 2022 submitted
at Deadline 2.

The authors of the Sunnica HRI Impact Assessment at paragraph 1.12 state that Godolphin is using its
representations to highlight the importance of ensuring that the proposed mitigation and
management measures are implemented. It is correct to say that the representations made on
Godolphin's behalf by Ashtons Legal include comments upon mitigation. However, it is totally
misrepresenting the statement and Godolphin's position by stating that Godolphin is in a
fundamentally different position to the representations made by other representatives of the HRI,
including the Jockey Club and implying that its objection is confined to that of insufficient mitigation
proposals adjacent to its Snailwell gallops.

Godolphin and other members of the HRI in the Newmarket Horsemen's Group are totally agreed in
their opposition to the Sunnica scheme which is not confined to mitigation but to an in-principle
objection to the Sunnica scheme as a whole.

Godolphin's strong opposition to the Sunnica scheme is made clear in its representation dated 10"
March 2022 where the following is stated:

"In short, Godolphin is strongly opposed to the Sunnica scheme which will have a hugely detrimental
impact on the racing industry in this historic setting". It is also stated that any planning benefits from
the scheme are hugely outweighed by the significant harm it will have on the horseracing industry,
with the potential to drive away further investors and deter potential owners who will see an
essentially rural pursuit being blighted by the presence of a huge industrial complex. This will be
particularly acute at the Limekilns where Godolphin work some of its best horses on gallops which are
exceptional and possibly the best in the world. The statement goes on to make the points concerning
the Limekilns historic setting as well as the impact on the Godolphin gallops at Snailwell.

Godolphin is a member of the Newmarket Horsemen’s Group and fully supports their objections to
the Sunnica Scheme as well as those of Say No To Sunnica Action Group Limited (SNTS). It wishes to
be allied with the representations made by SNTS, including those made in reply to the impact
assessment document REP2-039, which it fully supports.
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